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1. 

On June 24, 2024, the Clerk of Superior Court of Cobb County initiated a conversion (CMS 

conversion) from the CRIS system (CRIS) to the CMS360 Icon electronic case management 

system (Icon). The electronic filing service provider (EFSP), a separate vendor from the Icon 
software vendor, infonned the Court Administrator that it was not given adequate time to 
integrate the efiling system with Icon. The Clerk's Office was manually moving new filings from 
the EFSP into the Icon system. This manual process significantly impacted the speed with which 

the Clerk's Office was able to transfer filings into the new system. On June 28, 2024, the 

Superior Court notified the Cobb Bar that filings were taking much longer than usual to show up 

in Icon. The Court suggested that attorneys send stamped, filed courtesy copies of filings to 

judge's office, and the opposing party when appropriate, or contact the judge's office directly 
(see ExhibitA). 

2. 

Since the CMS conversion, the Court's business has been impacted in the following ways. The 
list below is not exhaustive of all issues caused by the CMS conversion, but it represents those 

most impactful to the administration of justice. 

A. Court officials, including judges, staff attorneys, judicial assistants, retained and
appointed attorneys, and others are unable to view many documents filed both before and
after the CMS conversion. For example, in some instances, law enforcement has been

unable to locate protective orders and bench warrants within the system and, therefore,
could not enforce the order upon violators.

B. The CMS conversion was undertaken without consultation withjudicial stakeholders, at

least partially resulting in disruption to and a loss of integrity with case numbering,
internal filing practices, courtroom procedures, and many other routine but critical court

functions.

C. Notices usually distributed by the Clerk's Office have, in many cases, either not been

sent, been sent to incorrect addresses, or included inaccurate information regarding the
time and location of court hearings.
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